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"I doubted myself more than God, though Him, too. I had those boys' blood on my hands. They were mine to protect, and I failed.".Otter shook his
head..The wedding reception-big, noisy, and joyous-spread across the three properties without fences. His mother's name was so often mentioned,
her presence so strongly felt in all the lives that she had touched, that sometimes it seemed that she was actually there with them..Waking from a
starry night in the Old West into electric light, gazing up into a blur of faces sans cowboy hats, Agnes felt someone moving a piece of ice in slow
circles over her bare abdomen. Shivering as the cold water trickled down her sides, she tried to ask them why they were applying ice when she was
already chilled to the bone, but she couldn't find her voice..Celestina put Angel down, and the girl raced to the bathroom as Wally stepped into the
public hall and pulled the apartment door shut behind him..Having shuffled all four stacks of cards, Jacob cut two decks and shuffled the halves
together, controlling them exactly as he had controlled them on Friday evening. Then the other two halves.."It's all right," Tom assured her. To
Angel, he said, "No, I'm not sad. And you know why?".His patience exhausted, the pianist wrenched his hand out of Junior's grip. He glanced
around nervously, certain that they must be the center of attention, but of course the reception guests were lost in their witless conversations, or
they were gaga over the maudlin paintings, and no one was aware of this quiet little drama..O foolish writer. Now moves. Even in storytime,
dreamtime, once-upon-a time, now isn't then.."Nevertheless, even if Muffin assaulted you, she's otherwise such a sweet little thing. What would
Maria think of you if you told her you'd smashed poor Muffin with a shovel?".He'd listened to the message and thought it incomprehensible, of no
import. Suddenly, tardy intuition told him that it could not have been any more important to him if it had been dead Naomi calling from beyond the
grave to leave testimony for the detective..Already another contraction racked her, so intense that the pain was not limited to her lower back and
abdomen, but seared the length of her sphic, like an electric current leaping vertebra to vertebra. Her breath pinched in her chest as though her
lungs had collapsed..Now he shuffled the first of the four decks precisely as he had shuffled the first deck on Friday evening, and he set it
aside..Reading the dates on the headstone, he saw that the minister's daughter had died on the seventh of January, the day after Naomi had fallen
from the fire tower. If ever asked, Junior would have no trouble accounting for his whereabouts on that day..Suddenly, even in the heart of a great
city, the alleyway seemed as lonely as an English moor, and not a smart place to seek asylum from a vengeful spirit. Casting aside all pretense of
self-control, Junior sprinted for the next street, where the sight of multitudes, swarming in winter sunshine, filled him not with paranoia or even
uneasiness, anymore, but with an unprecedented feeling of brotherhood..Tom knew only three of the eight. Grace White, Angel, and Paul
Damascus. The others were introduced quickly by Celestina. Agnes Lampion, their hostess. Edom and Jacob Isaacson, brothers to Agnes. Maria
Gonzalez, best friend to Agnes. And Barty..Frowning, Angel studied the tasty strip of meat pinched between her fingers, reevaluating everything
she thought she knew about the source of bacon..He phoned her before leaving, to be sure she was home. She didn't work weekend shifts at the
hospital; but maybe she would have gone out on this night off. When she answered, he recognized her seductive voice-and devilishly muttered,
"Wrong number.".If he hadn't been such a rational, stable, no-nonsense person all of his life, Junior might have thought he was losing his
mind.."Now you don't have to worry," Angel said, "about what happens to him if ever you're gone, Aunt Aggie. If he can do this, he can do
anything, and you can rest easy.".The roses filling the countersunk vases in the comers of Joey's gravestone were not Edom-grown, but they were
Edom-bought. He had visited the florist himself, personally selecting each bloom from the inventory in the cooler; but he didn't have the courage to
accompany Agnes and Barty to the grave..Tales from Earthsea/Ursula K. Le Guin.-1st ed. p.

cm. Contents: The finder-Darkrose and

Diamond-The bones of the earth-."A ship without an anchor can never be at rest," he answered. "It's at the mercy of the sea.".Agnes's chilled bones.
Pushing a tangle of wet hair away from her face, she realized that her hands were shaking..In spite of the urgency of his desire, he followed a
circuitous route to Victorial's, doubling back on himself twice, watching for surveillance as he drove. If he were being followed, his tail was an
invisible man in a ghost car..Like a disc fish with silvery scales, the coin lay in the cup of Junior's palm. Directly over his life line.."I don't have to
graduate in the spring of next year. I can take fewer classes, graduate the spring after. That's no big deal.".Of course, you've never seen anything
like it, you worthless adolescent twit. You're not old enough to have seen squat, and even if you were older than your own grandfather, you
wouldn't have seen anything like this, Dr Kildare, because this here is a true case of voodoo Baptist boils, and they don't come along often!."Why
should I care whether you have any peace?" she asked, and she seemed to be listening to a woman other than herself..He fiddled with the cylinder
until it swung open. Five chambers, a gleaming cartridge in each..Some information she'd withheld from him: that the cancer might already have
spread, that he might still die even after his eyes were removed-and that if it hadn't yet spread, it might soon do so..Eleven years later, a few months
after marrying Agnes, Joey mysteriously invited Edom to accompany him on "a little drive," and took his bewildered brother-in-law to a nursery.
They returned home with fifty pound bags of special mulch, jars of plant food, and an array of new tools. Together, they stripped the sod from the
side yard, turned the soil, and prepared the ground for the rich variety of hybrid starter plants that were delivered the following week..Behind them,
the door rebounded forcefully from a rubber-tipped stopper and closed with a thud. The lock wasn't engaged, however, and they might be
interrupted momentarily.."Oil and natural-gas pipelines will fracture, explode. A sea of fire will wash cities, killing hundreds of thousands
more."."Poker." Keeping his hands high, like a penitent confessing sin at a revival meeting and asking God to wash him clean, Obadiah said, "My
specialty was close-up magic. Oh, I pulled a rabbit out of a hat more than once, silk scarves from thin air, doves from silk scarves. But close was
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my love. Coins, but mostly ... cards.".This colored person's grave, however, was uphill of Naomi's. Over time, as the body decomposed up there, its
juices would mix with the soil. When rain saturated the ground, subsurface drainage would carry those juices steadily downslope, until they seeped
into Naomi's grave 'let mingled with her remains. This seemed highly inappropriate to Junior..He knocked the pepper shaker on its side, and then
with a groan put it upright once more..Twice during dinner, he seemed to draw near The Subject, but then he circled around it and flew off, each
time to report some news of little relevance or to recount something funny that Angel had said.."It isn't that, Daddy. You remember, when we were
all together the day before yesterday, how afraid Phimie was of this man. Not just for herself ... for the baby."."And, listen, if you leave too soon
behind me, I've got a guy watching, and he'll put a hollow-point thirty-eight in your ass."."Water can break?" Maria asked, looking toward the
faucet at the kitchen sink. She sighed. "I have so much to be learned.".The hall was deserted. Then a woman came out of one of the offices and
walked toward the gallery, without glancing at him..Life was too short to waste it working if you had the means to afford lifelong
leisure..Embarrassed, cold, abruptly frightened, she returned to the Old West, where night on the low desert was warm. The campfire flickereded
welcomingly. John Wayne put an arm around her and said, "There are no dead husbands or dead babies here," and though he intended only to
reassure her, she was overcome by misery until Shirley MacLaine took her aside for some heart-to-heart girl talk. Agnes woke again and was no
longer chilled, but feverish. Her lips were cracked, her tongue rough and dry..In case someone was waiting in the hallway, he flushed the john for
authenticity, though binding foods and paregoric still gave him the sturdy bowels of any brave knight in battle..around a long time yet, but women
outlive men by several years. Actuarial tables aren't wrong.".Sunday, Junior hid out from Scamp, using his Ansaphone to screen her calls, and
worked with such astonishing focus on his needlepoint pillows that he forgot to go to bed that night. He fell asleep over his needles at ten o'clock
Monday morning..On the drive home, Junior dropped the knife down a storm drain in Larkspur. He tossed the gloves in a Dumpster in Corte
Madera..NOLLY FELT A little silly, walking the mean streets of North Beach under a white umbrella with red polka dots. It kept him dry,
however, and with Nolly, practical considerations always triumphed over matters of image and style..This is a tale of those times. Some of it is
taken from the Book of the Dark, and some comes from Havnor, from the upland farms of Onn and the woodlands of Faliern. A story may be
pieced together from such scraps and fragments, and though it will be an airy quilt, half made of hearsay and half of guesswork, yet it may be true
enough. It's a tale of the Founding of Roke, and if the Masters of Roke say it didn't happen so, let them tell us how it happened otherwise. For a
cloud hangs over the time when Roke first became the Isle of the Wise, and it may be that the wise men put it there..Dragonfly.With the
determination of any pulp-magazine adventurer, Paul walked in sunshine and in rain. He walked in heat and cold. Wind did not deter him, nor
lightning..The spirit of Bartholomew . . . will find you ... and mete out the terrible judgment that you deserve.."Sulk away," the man said. "If you
don't like this work, there's always the roaster.".of fists, hard blows, and his father's heavy breathing as he deals out the punishment. Edom himself
lies face down in.With effort, she managed to say, "I'm sorry, sweetie," but her voice was sufficiently distorted by anguish that even to herself, she
sounded like a stranger..From his motel room, he telephoned Hanna Rey in Bright Beach. She still looked after his house on a part-time basis, paid
the bills from a special account while he traveled, and kept him informed about events in his hometown. From Hanna, he learned that Barty
Lampion's eyes had been lost to cancer..Her voice was soft, almost a whisper, and charged with anxiety; but under other circumstances, it would
have been sexy..The parsonage was a clean, respectable, and even charming house, but nothing about it might be called grand. No sweeping
staircase offered a glamorous showcase adequate for Scarlett O'Hara. Instead, the stairs were enclosed, accessed by a door in one comer of the
living room.."I've always wanted to learn the piano myself," Junior claimed, "but I guess you really have to start young.".Evidently, her face was
knotted with the effort to remember what the child had looked like, for the physician said, "Yes? What's wrong?".The guesswork of a wizard is
close to knowledge, though he may not know what it is he knows. The first sign of Otter's gift, when he was two or three years old, was his ability
to go straight to anything lost, a dropped nail, a mislaid tool, as soon as he understood the word for it. And as a boy one of his dearest pleasures had
been to go alone out into the countryside and wander along the lanes or over the hills, feeling through the soles of his bare feet and throughout his
body the veins of water underground, the lodes and knots of ore, the lay and interfolding of the kinds of rock and earth. It was as if he walked in a
great building, seeing its passages and rooms, the descents to airy caverns, the glimmer of branched silver in the walls; and as he went on, it was as
if his body became the body of earth, and he knew its arteries and organs and muscles as his own. This power had been a delight to him as a boy.
He had never sought any use for it. It had been his secret.."Do you know him? " Edom asked, gazing longingly now at the open door, from which
Jacob had turned away. "Obadiah Sepharad? "."I was twenty-three. At St. Anselmo's I was the prefect of one dormitory floor. The floor on which
all the murders occurred. After that ... I decided maybe I could better protect the innocent if I were a cop. For a while, the law gave me more to hold
on to than faith did.".The adoption records on Seraphim White's baby weren't sealed by law, because custody of the child was being retained by
family..To the phone, the police. No dial tone. Pointless to rattle the disconnect switch. The line had been cut..Suddenly remembering the doctor's
assurance to Neddy that they would be out of this building by week's end, Celestina said, "But we've nowhere to go.".He found himself looking
over his shoulder more than once. By the time lie returned to his room, he felt half crushed by anxiety..Tom opened his empty hands and then filled
one of them with his water glass. The rattling ice belied his calm face.."No, the monster lives in there," Barty said, which was a joke, because he'd
never suffered night frights of that-or any--sort.."Guilt," said the detective. "If he killed her, wouldn't an overwhelming sense of guilt be as likely as
anguish to cause acute nervous emesis?".Dr. Leland Daines, Celestina's internist, arrived directly from dinner at the Ritz-Carlton. Although Dairies
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had receding white hair and a seamed face, time had been kind enough to make him look not so much old as dignified. Long in practice, he was
nevertheless free of arrogance, soft-spoken and with a bottomless supply of patience..voice was flat, a drone; he had delivered not an emotional
threat, but a quiet promise..Renee Vivi spoke with a silken southern accent. Vivacious without being cloyingly coquettish, well-educated and
well-read but never pretentious, direct in her conversation without seeming either bold or opinionated, she was charming company..Tom proved to
be more useful than either a cop or a priest to Pie Lady Services, when he discovered a talent for money management that protected their funds
from twelve percent inflation and in fact brought them a handsome return in real terms..Her voice as bright as her bed ensemble, spiritual sister to
baby chicks everywhere, yellow Angel raised her head from the pillow and said, "Will you have a wedding?"."I'm paying," Celestina insisted when
they were seated. "I'm now a successful artist, with untold numbers of critics just waiting to savage me.".Number three on the charts was "Mr.
Lonely," by Bobby Vinton, an American talent from Canonsburg, Pennsylvania. Junior sang along..In the top drawer, in addition to the expected
items, Tom Vanadium found a gallery brochure for an art exhibition. In the hooded flashlight beam, the name Celestina White seemed to flare off
the glossy paper as though printed in reflective ink..Tossing the knave onto the table, Agnes said, "Barty doesn't seem too impressed with this
devil.".Before he taught himself to read books, he also taught himself numbers, and then how to read a clock. The significance of time had a more
profound impact on him than Agnes could understand, perhaps because acquiring an awareness of the infinite nature of the universe and the finite
nature of each human life-and fully understanding the implications of this knowledge-takes most of us till early adulthood if not later, whereas for
Barty, the vast glories of the universe and the comparatively humble nature of human existence were recognized, contemplated, and absorbed in a
matter of weeks..Every nerve in Junior's body was a tautly strung trigger wire. If something set him off, he might explode so violently that he'd
blow himself into a psychiatric ward..The masterpiece that Junior purchased was small, a sixteen-inch-square canvas, but it cost twenty-seven
hundred dollars. The entire picture-titled The Cancer Lurks Unseen, Version 1-was flat black, except for a small gnarled mass, bile-green and
pus-yellow, in the upper-right quadrant. Worth every penny..The strand was inclined toward the lake. He closed the door and got out of the way as
the Studebaker rolled forward, gathering speed..More good American music. The Supremes were Negroes, sure, but Junior was not a bigot. Indeed,
he had once made passionate love to a Negro girl..So runs the water away..impress the hell out of the hoity-toity types, take their money, and get
famous.".Another thought: The young gallery employee would remember that Junior had asked after Neddy and had followed him toward the
men's room. He would provide a description, and because he was an art connoisseur, therefore visually oriented, he'd most likely provide a good
description, and what the police artist drew wouldn't be some cubist vision in the Picasso mode or a blurry impressionistic sketch, but a portrait
filled with vivid and realistic detail, like a Norman Rockwell painting, ensuring apprehension..tasteful hint of it was on display; nothing about this
beauty could be called cheap..An outrageously sexy redhead hit on him as he selected from an array of bomb-shaped canapes on a tray held by a
waiter dressed as a ragged and soot-smeared blast survivor. Myrtle, the redhead, preferred to be called Scamp, which Junior entirely understood.
She wore a DayGlo green miniskirt, a spray-on white sweater, and a green beret..As instructed earlier by phone, Junior purchased a large box of
Raisinettes and a box of Milk Duds at the refreshment stand, and then he sat in one of the last three rows in the center section, eating the Milk
Duds, grimacing at the sticky noises his shoes made when he moved them on the tacky floor, and waiting for Google to find him..WITH BRIGHT
BEACH under assault by one miserable flu and by an uncountable variety of common colds, business was brisk this Monday at Damascus
Pharmacy..LEFT HAND ON the banister, right hand with knife tucked close to his side and ready to thrust, Tom Vanadium climbed cautiously but
quickly to the upper floor, glancing back twice to be sure that Cain didn't slip in behind him..By the time they reached the seventh painting, alcohol
and rich French cuisine and Jack Lientery's powerful art combined to devastate Frieda. She shuddered, leaned with one hand on a canvas, hung her
head, and committed an act of bad PR.."Or at least, if the police knew the truth at that time, they hadn't yet gone public with it. I had no reason to
mention it to you back then. I didn't even know Vanadium was missing.".Now, without realizing when it had happened, he had been lowered from
his knees to his right side. Head elevated and tilted by one of the paramedics. So he could expel the bile, the blood, rather than choke on
it..Beveled, crackled, distorted, divided into petals and leaves, Deed's face beyond the lead-ad glass, as he leaned closer to try to peer inside, was
the countenance of a dream demon swimming up out of a nightmare lake..She was not going to be as forthright with Barty as she had insisted that
Joshua Nunn be with her, in part because she was too shaken to risk forthrightness.."Please just call me Tom. I've been forcibly retired from the
Oregon State Police, with full disability because of this face, so I'm not officially a detective anymore. Yet until Enoch Cain is behind bars, where
he belongs, I'm not ready to be anything but a cop, official or not.".The presence of the brochure disturbed Vanadium also because he assumed that
after being dead-ended by Nolly, Cain had subsequently discovered that Celestina had taken custody of the baby to raise it as her own. For some
reason, the nine-toed wonder originally believed the child was a boy, but if he'd tracked down Celestina, he now knew the truth.."You must've
slipped this one in my pocket when you first came in here," Nolly deduced..Between new women and needlepoint pillows, he participated in
s?ances, attended lectures given by ghost hunters, visited haunted houses, and read more strange books. He even sat for the camera of a famous
medium whose photographs sometimes revealed the auras of benign or malevolent presences hovering in the vicinity of her subject, though in his
case she could discern no telltale sign of a spirit..Celestina White was the center of attention, always surrounded by champagne-swilling,
canape--gobbling bourgeoisie who would have been shopping for paintings on velvet if they'd had less money..Only Angel spoke, with nary a catch
or quiver, fully confident in her Barty. "Anything he can teach me, I can learn, and anything I can see, he can know. Anything, Aunt Aggie.".Then
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came the Year of the Tiger, 1974. Gasoline shortages, panic buying, mile-long lines at service stations. Patty Hearst kidnapped. Nixon gone in
disgrace. Hank Aaron toppled Babe Ruth's longstanding home-run record, and the inflation rate topped fifteen percent, and the legendary
Muhammad Ali defeated George Foreman to regain his world-heavyweight title.."Yes. More about that later, just let me make it clear that an
interest in physics doesn't make me a physicist. Even if I were, I couldn't explain quantum mechanics in an hour or a year. Some say quantum
theory is so weird that no one can fully understand all its implications. Some things proven in quantum experiments seem to defy common sense,
and I'll lay out a few for you, just to give you the flavor. First, on the subatomic level, effect sometimes comes before cause. In other words, an
event can happen before the reason for it ever occurs. Equally odd ... in an experiment with a human observer, subatomic particles behave
differently from the way they behave when the experiment is unobserved while in progress and the results are examined only after the fact-which
might suggest that human will, even subconsciously expressed, shapes reality.".Assuming that the boy had closed his eyes and was talking to
himself, somewhere between his self-told bedtime story and a dream, Agnes retreated from the room, pulling the door only half shut behind
her..dent? You do believe that? Because I don't see ... I don't know how could work with someone who thought I was capable of . . . ".The voice
had come not from the armchair in the corner, but from immediately beside the bed..More than once, a passing nurse stopped to check on him and
to advise him not to exhaust himself.So Otter worked along with them with a clear head and an angry heart. They were in a trap. What's the use of a
gift of power, he thought, if not to get out of a trap?.Earlier, he had placed an open fifth of vodka on the table, in front of Victoria. The nurse, no
longer in the chair, sprawled on the floor as if she had emptied another bottle before this one..Neither hesitantly nor recklessly, the boy set off
across the lawn toward the porch steps. He maintained a far straighter line than Agnes would have been able to keep with her eyes closed..At home,
Agnes had no appetite, but she fixed Barty a cheese sandwich, spooned potato salad into a dish, added a bag of corn chips and a Coke, and served
this late dinner on a tray, in his room, where he was already in bed and reading Tunnel in the Sky..Agnes knew now why this prognostication had
dismayed rather charmed her: If you dared to believe in the good fortune predicted he cards, then you were obliged to believe in the bad, as
well..Thereafter, he was repelled at the prospect of kissing her, and their relationship fell apart..Junior forgot all about seduction. "And
she--what?--She adopted her sister's baby?".a time, from the carafe on the nightstand. She spooned the ice into Junior's mouth not with the
businesslike.One manly woman. Several womanly men. But no blocky figure that could have been the crazed cop even in disguise..Unable to hold
his breath or to quiet his miserable sobbing, Junior couldn't hear clearly enough to discern whether the sounds of the stalking sculpture were real or
imagined. He knew that they had to be imaginary, but he felt they were real..In the foyer again, about six feet inside the front door, he stood the
wineglass on the floor. He placed the bottle of Merlot beside the glass, the red rose beside the bottle..cocktail lounge to be her personal pickup spot.
Naturally, people who worked the lounge knew her, were friendly with her. They would remember any man who accompanied the heiress to her
penthouse..Abruptly, without a cannonade of thunder, without artillery strikes of lightning, the storm broke. As loud as marching armies, rain
tramped across the roof..Edom, eager to learn precisely when a tidal wave or falling asteroid would bring his doom, fetched a pack of cards from a
cabinet in the parlor. When Maria explained that only every third card was read and that a full look at the future required four decks, Edom returned
to the parlor to scare up three more.."Well, Uncle Jacob doesn't understand kids. Anyway, this is pretty good stuff."."I'm a less philosophical sort
than Kathleen," Nolly said, "so what I've been wondering is where you learned the tricks with the quarter. How is it you're priest, cop-and amateur
magician?".Three and a half days had passed since he'd pushed his wife off the tower, and in that time he'd had no real fun. He was gregarious by
nature, never one to turn down a party invitation. He liked to laugh, to love, to live, but he couldn't enjoy life when he must remember at all times
to appear bereft and to keep sorrow in his voice..At dawn, he and his mother went down to the sea, to watch the rolling waves filigreed with foam
and gilded with the molten gold of morning sun, to see the kiting gulls and to scatter bread that brought the winged multitudes to earth..Upon
arriving at the creche window, he had been in a buoyant mood. As he studied the quiet scene, however, he grew uneasy..After two years of
rehabilitation, Tom had been pronounced as fit as ever, a miracle of modem medicine and willpower. But right now he seemed to have been put
back together with spit and string and Scotch tape. Arms pumping, legs stretching, he felt every one of those eight months of coma in his
withered-and-rebuilt muscles, in his calcium depleted-and-rebuilt bones..Someone named Bartholomew had adopted Seraphim's son and named the
boy after himself Junior applied the patience learned through meditation to the task at hand, and instinctively, he soon evolved a motivating mantra
that continuously cycled through his mind while he studied the telephone directories: Find the father, kill the son..She felt that she had failed her
sister. She didn't know what more she could have done, but if she'd been wiser and more insightful and more attentive, surely this terrible loss
would not have come to pass..Nolly finally disturbed the quiet: "Well, sir ... you're quite a psychologist.".. So he calls it the King. If you find him
his King, he'll treat you well. He's often here. Come on, I'll show you. Dog can't track till he's had the scent.".As the unwanted change pinged
against the concrete at his feet, Junior-snap, snap-saw the source of the next two rounds. They spat out of the vertical pay slot on a
newspaper-vending machine; one hit his nose, and the other rang off his teeth.."He's blind, sure, but he's also a boy," Angel said, "and trees are
something that boys gotta do.".Requests for permission to make copies of any part of the work should be mailed to the following address:.Bob
gently encouraged him to return by degrees from the deep meditative state, return, return, return.....He sat on the edge of the bed and held her right
hand. She had passed away such a short time ago that her skin was still warm..Bartholomew was an uncommon name, however, and logic
suggested that if the baby was now called Bartholomew, he'd been named for his adoptive dad. Therefore, a search of the listings might be
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fruitful..Frequently, people told Agnes that she should find an agent for Barty, as he was wonderfully photogenic; modeling and acting careers,
they assured her, were his for the asking. Though her son was indeed a fine-looking lad, Agnes knew he wasn't as exceptionally handsome as many
perceived him to be. Rather than his looks, what made Barty so appealing, what made him seem extraordinarily good-looking, were other qualities:
an unusual gracefulness for a child, such a physical easiness in every movement and posture that it seemed as though some curious personal
relationship with time had allowed him twenty years to become a three-year-old; an unfailingly affable temperament and quick smile that possessed
his entire face, including his mesmerizing green blue eyes. Perhaps most affecting of all, his remarkable good health was expressed in the lustrous
sheen of his thick hair, in the golden-pink glow of his summer-touched skin, in every physical aspect of him, until there were times when he
seemed radiant..By mid-March, he had exhausted the possibilities of Bartholomew as a surname. By the time that he shot himself in September, he
had combed through the first quarter million listings in the directory in search of those whose first names were Bartholomew..On the other hand,
killing a stranger like Bartholomew Prosser relieved stress better than sex did. Senseless murder was as relaxing to him as meditation without seed,
and probably less dangerous.
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